Thoughts on University Friends’ building and Friends University 
November, 2020

What has happened so far
· July 18 –  University Friends Trustees discussed several options regarding the building and, among the next steps, made this recommendation: “Catherine and Pam will talk with Friends University about possibly giving them the building and leasing it back from them” (minutes). 
· September 1 – Pam and Catherine met with Dr. Carey, President of Friends University, who indicated that the school might be interested.   Since then, our primary contact person has been Vernon Dolezal, Vice President of Finance. 
· September 8 – Tour #1, with Dr. Carey and several other administrative staff persons, at which Dr. Carey said Friends University was seriously interested in UF’s building.  Catherine suggested that the school put together a proposal, and Dr. Carey thought that would be a good idea.  
· September 25 – Vernon Dolezal asked for a recent history of building expenses (supplied by Dave McDonald) and whether we knew of any asbestos issues (yes, in the flooring of the east wing).
· October 8 – Tour #2, with Friends University’s architect and campus facilities folks, looking closely at the structure, plumbing, boiler, etc.   They expressed appreciation for the quality of construction and requested blueprints as well as contact information for the roofer, boiler people, etc., which Doug supplied.   
· October 17 – Tour #3, with Dr. Carey and members of Friends University’s Board of Trustees, at which Dr. Kevin Hoppock, chairman of the board, expressed enthusiasm for the school and church working together in the next year or two, and Dr. Carey said six months
· October 28 – Tour #4, with Friends University architect, members of his firm, and a few others, at which they took lots of pictures and expressed appreciation for the quality of the elevator and renovations 
· October 29 – Tour #5, primarily with art and music faculty, at which they considered where they might locate such things as studios, the kiln, the wood shop, a recording studio, and faculty and department offices 
· Sometime in there, Friends University asked for information about annual building costs, and Dave McDonald estimated that we spend just under $80,000 per year for insurance, utilities, repairs, etc.  
· Vernon Dolezal has indicated that a proposal from Friends University is coming.    
· In late October, John McKay had an extended conversation with Dr. Kevin Hoppock.  
· October 31 – John met with Doug and Catherine to talk about concerns.  
· November 4 – tour #6 with some music faculty; tour #7 with Dr. Carey and her Cabinet, at which Dr. Carey and Vernon Dolezal asked for details about UF’s space needs
· November 9 – Friends University architect takes another look at the building and comes away excited. 

Issues discussed October 31
· Friends University is seriously considering assuming responsibility for University Friends’ building. 
· Certainly, we need to come to an agreement that will protect both the school and the church for the future, an agreement that is transparent and fair.  We might want to consider this as a joint venture.  
· We have been clear along the way that the church would like to continue using the building for worship as well as Sunday School classes and committee meetings, etc., at least for a few years as University Friends considers its needs and dreams for the future.   
· The following information was shared with Vernon Dolezal November 4:
· What space do we need?   
· Shared use 
· Worship space (Sunday mornings)
· Rooms for classes, committee meetings, etc. 
· One class currently meets two Tuesday evenings per month in the church library; 
· The Bell Choir rehearses Wednesday evenings during the school year, either in a classroom or in the sanctuary; 
· An estimated three or four committee meetings per month, with no regular schedule at this point 
1. Kitchen and Fellowship Hall (usually one Sunday per month) -- These days we’re not using the kitchen at all, but we have been using the Fellowship Hall for some meetings, including one business meeting per month. 
1. Family Promise space (that is, overnight accommodations with access to kitchen and bathrooms for homeless families, four weeks per year at most) 
· Designated use 
· A room or two for children and/or youth, with appropriate furniture, equipment, storage, etc. 
· Office space for both secretary and pastor 
· Storage (hopefully not as much as at present), including one garage 
· Space for scouts, including their room and one garage 
· Some of the Friends University folks have said they would like to continue hosting the scouts.  
· Sooner or later, we will need to let the scouts know that changes are in the works. 
· Occasional space for weddings or funerals (for example, worship space, kitchen & Fellowship Hall)  
· We haven’t had any conversations about what to do with the church library.  

· Both the school and the church can predict some usage over the course of a year.  Other shared use of space would require a designated scheduler, probably someone at Friends University. Scouts and others who would want to use building space would talk to that scheduler rather than the church office. 
· If this whole thing goes through, the church is going to need to get rid of a lot of stuff in the next six months or so.   (Might we want to have an auction?) 

Things Catherine has thought since October 31
· We probably don’t want the university to give the building back.  
· We do want to make sure that the church has options, such as deciding to meet elsewhere.  (If we’re not spending almost $80,000 a year on the building, that is, if we don’t use up reserves, what options might open up?) 
